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“Love keeps no record of being wronged” 1Corinthians 13:5 

Headteacher’s Message  

Our parent evening consultations took place this week. Thank you to all those who 

made such positive comments on the evening. As well as having a clear 

understanding of your child’s progress, it is an opportunity to spend a more 

leisurely time looking at their learning and the displays in the classroom.   
 

Year 5 visited South Parade Baptist Church for the annual ‘Rewind to Easter’ event. 

Miss Dakin commented that the children were a credit to us all. 
 

The girls at ASJ had a treat this week when Abigail in Year 6 gave an assembly on 

Girls Golf Rocks – a scheme by England Golf to get more girls playing! As an 

England Golf Ambassador, Abigail wants to make more girls aware of this fantastic 

sport and the opportunities available. She spoke eloquently about her love of the 

sport, retold how her interest grew into a serious sporting passion and answered lots 

of our questions. Any girls that are interested in trying this sport can access FREE 

taster sessions starting on 1st April, 5 weeks of follow 

on coaching for £2.80 per session and a free golf club 

at the end of the 5 weeks. Leaflets with more details 

will be sent out next week or speak to Mr Nick Taylor 

(Abigail’s Dad). 

  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Comic Relief is approaching fast and we wanted to let you know the different 

ways we plan to help raise funds for this worthy cause. You will have already 

read, on previous newsletters, that children can wear their own clothes that 

day, preferably the colour red.  

Max in Year 4 has started a ‘Design a new Red Nose’ competition. It’s only 

20p to take part. All your child has to do is draw a new design for a red nose, give it a name and hand it in. 

They can enter as many times as they like. The winners will be picked on Friday 24th March and ‘Comic Relief’ 

merchandise prizes will be given out. 

We are also having a talent show for the children to 

watch and take part in. Does your child have a special 

talent they are willing to show the rest of school? 

Maybe telling jokes or singing, playing a musical 

instrument or a dance? Children can pair up with 

others and work in a small group if they would prefer. 

Each year group will be holding mini auditions next 

week and nominating two acts per class to take part. 

The talent show will take place on the Friday 

afternoon; we know the children will enjoy it. Any 

extra donations to watch and take part in the show 

will be greatly appreciated and help us raise our 

biggest donation to Comic Relief yet. 
Jane Hainsworth, Headteacher 

Prayer 
Dear God  

During this period of Lent, give us the strength to 

resist the temptation for things that we have given 

up. 

Help us to be thankful for all that we have and help 

us give to others. 

Keep in our hearts the reason we  

recognise Lent and help us to remember  

the time Jesus spent in the Wilderness. 

Lord, hear our prayer 

Amen. 
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  Cancer Research UK’s Race for Life  
All classes have taken part in walking, jogging or running an age-
appropriate distance today. Race for Life Schools is a fantastic way to 
have fun, get fit and save lives and people can still give even after the 
event. Miss Griffin’s Just Giving page for the Adel St John Race for 
Life has raised £320 to date. If you would like to donate please go to:  
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/asjraceforlife 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Adel Stairway Reward Booklets: Congratulations to those  

children who have completed their Bronze and Silver 

booklets 
 

 

Children who attend school every day during March will 
be entered into a draw with the chance to win a family 
ticket to Vue Cinema. Good luck and please try and 
give it 100% this month. 
 
 

Sainsbury’s 
Active Kids 
Vouchers 
Don’t forget we 
are once again 
taking part in the 
Active Kids 2017 
promotion. Please 
drop your 
vouchers off in the collection box at the school entrance.  
 

BRONZE 250 Stampers Achieved 

Joey – Year 3 
Isabel –Year 5 
Chloe – Year 5 
Annie – Year 5 
Aleah – Year 5 

                     Matthew – Year 5 

SILVER 500 Stampers Achieved 

Ben – Year 4 
Fintan – Year 5 

End of Term Bun Sale – Friday 31 March 
Please look out for our letter which will be sent out 

with KS1 children on Monday. Buns will be sold at 20p 
during first playtime and also sold after school.  

A P T 

Give it 100% in March! 

Attendance Competition 

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/asjraceforlife
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   Attendance and Minutes Late Report 
 

 
   Golden Book Tuesday 14 March 2017 – this week’s Golden Stars! 

 

Reception Staff Vote 

Ruby for a fantastic effort when taking away in maths. You listened really well and were completely 

independent, well done Ruby. 

Jack for sharing some fantastic ideas when e mailing a reception class in Dubai. You really thought 

about what our country is like, and how theirs may be different. 

Year 1 Staff Vote Matilda and Ava for brilliant body tension in gymnastics. You really learn from advice given. 

Year 1 Pupil Vote Alfie for creating a fantastic learning log about different types of cloud. 

Year 2 Staff Vote Theo for applying himself fantastically well in his maths. 

Year 2 Pupil Vote Lander for being a good friend to many in the class. 

Year 3 Staff Vote Joey for great learning in topic. 

Year 3 Pupil Vote Vincent for making people laugh at playtime. 

Year 4 Staff Vote Jessica for great persuasive language in her writing. 

Year 4 Pupil Vote Isla for being for being a good friend and making people laugh! 

Year 5 Staff Vote Claudia for an excellent balanced and detailed discussion text. 

Year 5 Pupil Vote Aaminah for being a really kind and helpful friend. 

Year 6 Staff Vote 
Harry for showing excellent control skills in hockey and good technique during paper mache of birds 

in DT. 

Year 6 Pupil Vote Jermaine for his ‘Octopus’ story which impressed his class friends! 

    

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

Attendance 
(5th September 

2016 – 10th March 
2017) 

 
97.7% 

 
97.91% 98.34% 98.2% 97.38% 95.45% 97.63% 

Minutes 
Late 

(6th – 10th March 
2017) 

 
0 

 

 
0 

 
0 

 
0 

 
13 

 
5 

 
0 

Number of 
children 
arriving 

between 9.00 
-9.05am 

1 1 1 2 2 4 2 
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School Meals 2017 
School meals are £2.05 per day, £10.25 per week for pupils in Years 3, 4 5 and 6. Parents paying weekly should always send dinner money in 
each Monday morning. Cheques should be made payable to Leeds City Council. Thank you. Anyone wanting to change from school meals 

to packed lunch and vice versa, the office requires a half terms notice.  

     

     

   Dates for the Diary (New Dates added in red) 
 

Friday 17th March 2017 Year 5 Rewind to Easter – South Parade Baptist Church 

Tuesday 21st March 2017 Last Girls Football Club 

Friday 24th March 2017 Comic Relief Day – Wear something red! 

Sunday 26th March 2017 Young Voices, Mothering Sunday Service 10am 

Wednesday 29th March 2017 Easter Production – Evening performance 6:30pm 

Thursday 30th March 2017 Easter Production – Afternoon performance 2pm 

Thursday 30th March 2017 Last Boys Football Club (extra to make up for missed session earlier in the term) 

Friday 31st March 2017 Aquafestival Years 3 and 4 

Friday 31st March 2017 Easter Service led by Reverend White – 2.30pm – all welcome 

Friday 31st March 2017 School closes for Easter 

Tuesday 25th April 2017 First Girls Football Club of the Summer Term 

Thursday 27 April 2017 First Boys Football Club of the Summer Term 

24th-26th April 2016 Year 5 Residential – Robin Hood’s Bay 

Wednesday 26th April 2017 Year 2 Class Collective Worship – 9.15am – parents welcome 

Monday 1st May 2016 May Day Bank Holiday 

Monday 8th May 2016 Year 6 SAT’s Week  

Friday 12th May 2017 Year 1 Harlow Carr trip 

Monday 15th May 2017 Year 1 Class Collective Worship – 9.15am – parents welcome 

Friday 26th May 2017 Year 3 Leeds City Museum trip 

Sunday 18th June 2017 Adel Memorial Summer Fete – Save the date – Details to follow 

Saturday 1st July 2017 Summer Fayre 

Sunday 2nd July 2017 Eccup 10 run 

Wednesday 19th July 2017 Reception Class Collective Worship – 9.15am – parents welcome 

Wednesday 26th July 2017 TRAINING DAY 

 

    

Spring Term 2 Summer Term 1 Summer Term 2 

20th Feb-31st March - £61.50 
18th Apr-28th Apr 

2nd May-26th May - £57.40 
5th June-26th July - £77.90 


